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SUBJECT:  Adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2009-0199, which gives authority to the Solid Waste Division Director to limit hours of public access to Bow Lake Transfer Station during construction activity associated with station reconstruction.

BACKGROUND:
In December 2007, the County Council approved the final Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Management Plan.  That plan resulted from an extended, collaborative effort by the County and its city-partners in the regional solid waste system, to address key issues in preparation for the anticipated closure of the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill.  The chief focus of the plan was the needed upgrade to the County’s network of waste transfer stations, many of which are outdated.  Plan recommendations included closure of some stations, replacement of several existing stations in place or nearby, and siting/construction of two new stations. 

Bow Lake Transfer Station, located in South King County near SeaTac, was among the stations designated for "replacement in place," or in other words slated for a major upgrade.  With the addition of an adjacent parcel, Bow Lake was judged to have capacity to address the service needs of its service area as part of an overall system upgrade.  The County’s system upgrade timeline calls for construction activity at Bow Lake to begin in 2009, and continue through 2012.

In the case of an earlier station upgrade, the Shoreline Waste Transfer and Recycling Station, the County needed to close that station to public access during its construction upgrade.  In the case of Bow Lake, the Division believes that it can continue to provide access for collection vehicles that have monthly contracts for disposal and some limited access to the self-haul public during the construction period.  The Executive is recommending that the Division Director be authorized to limit access of self-haul customers to weekday evenings, as well as 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. during the weekend.

Proposed Ordinance 2009-0199:
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0199 gives the Director the authority to limit access to the Bow Lake Transfer Station for those users who do not have monthly disposal contracts with the agency.  Such limits would need to be posted ten days prior to the proposed effective date of the restricted access.  A news release to local media announcing the change would also be required.  The authority to limit public access hours would continue only through the period of construction, anticipated to last through 2012.

ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0199

2. Transmittal Letter dated March 11, 2009

